1000 Board of Trade Bldg.
Kansas City 6, Missouri

March 20, 1945

Dr. F. C. Allen, Director of Physical Education
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

Mr. W. W. Fuller and I were talking last night of K.U. men in service
and he told me of your publication "The Jayhawker Rebound." I have two
brothers, both K.U. Phi Gams, serving in the navy in the South Pacific,
and I know that they would very much enjoy reading the "Rebound". If
you can handle their names on your mailing list, we all would appreciate
it very much. I will be glad to pay any fee, if there is one. I think
this is a wonderful idea. Mr. Fuller told me that although he did not

know »any of the men whose letters you reprint yet he reads each publica-
tion avidly and enjoys them very much.

My brothers are:

Lt. (j.g.) J. H. Roberts, USNR
Navy 131

¢/o Fleet Post Office

San Francisco, California

Ensign Charles L. Roberts, USNR
gss L.C.T. (6) 635

¢/o Fleet Post Office

San Francisco, California

My brother Howard was graduated from K.U. in 1940, and then had one year

in the law school there before enlisting in the navy. He took V-7 training
at Northwestern, graduating in October, 1942, and except for a leave in

the summer of 1943, when he had a visit at our home in Dodge City, he has
been in the South Pacific. Charles entered K.U. in the fall of 1941, went
to Oberlin College in the summer of 1943 under the V-1Z2 program, and
finished hig navy preparation at Columbia University, graduating from V-7
training last June. He went overseas immediately, and 1s now somewhere

in the Phillipines. Both boys are very loyal to K.U. and would very much
enjoy hearing about K.U. men.

Very truly yours,
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